
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Tuesday, September 5, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Adam Birnbaum, Sandra Meyer, Valerie Pletcher, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Jim Witkop, Teri Patterson, Lisa Waters, Jack Letzkus, Michelle Glicklin, Jill Handman, Nate Smith, Jennifer McCabe, Nancy Wemmerus Rosene

Guests: Mary Abney

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of June 7, 2017 Minutes and August 24, 2017 Minutes as presented – A.Birnbaum motions, A.Riddick seconds. June and August minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Introduction of the board members and committee chairs.

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

Welcome back!!! A big thank you to all of you for serving and volunteering for our school - we are a powerful group! We had great success with the Ramping UP! program this summer. We believe this is a critical program for an easier transition for our 7th graders. We had 270 students participate and Mary Aunon coordinated the food/lunches successfully. Perhaps it would be useful to put out a survey to parents to give us feedback on what changes could be made to the program - we are always looking to improve.

On behalf of the teachers, they really appreciate the moral fund. Ice cream was provided to the staff on the first day of school and they loved it! It was a really long day for teachers and it sets a great start to the school year so we really appreciate all you do to provide the moral fund. The teachers and staff also love pie day, where coffee and pie are provided right before winter break. It provides some great bonding time for teachers to connect.

It’s been a great start to the school year - 6 days in! Mrs. Phillip[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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s and I are getting into every classroom to welcome students back. The pep rally welcomed our newest Rams (7th graders) and Channel 7 broadcasted the event.

There was a discussion regarding the kiss-n-ride lanes and traffic backing up in the morning. It is typically bad the first few weeks of school as parents and students get used to the kiss-n-ride system and traffic. We encourage everyone to just be patient. Options were discussed to help with the traffic flow. We have studied the traffic patterns and it will get better but we need to have teachers and administrators inside taking care of the students and getting ready for their classes.

Our new Superintendent Dr. Brabrand was the best person for the job. His first priority is teacher compensation, knowing the value of being market competitive. His second priority is keeping our strategic plan “skinny” (limit the number of items). He is invested in Fairfax County - he loves his home! He was a teacher, Asst. Principal, Assoc. Principal, Assoc. Superintendent, and prior to moving back here, was the Superintendent of Lynchburg City Schools. He plans to spend Fridays in schools around the county and was here at Robinson the first day of school!

Back-to-school nights: middle school was last Thursday and high school is this Thursday. Homecoming is this week - it kicks off with a parade through the community with the feeder elementary schools and the Taste of Robinson prior to the football game Friday night. The Homecoming Dance is on Saturday evening here at Robinson.

It was discussed that the Guest WiFi does not work all the time at school. Mrs. Phillips will check with our technology people to address this concern. 

It was encouraged that if you have any questions or concerns to please feel free to contact Mr. Eline or Mrs. Phillips - their doors are always open!
Presidents Report: Shelley Smith

The feedback for Locker Day was it was a good time frame (12:00-3:00pm) and generally went well. The concensus was that having the food trucks and setting up most tables outside worked well. There was discussion regarding having the SGA volunteers be more knowledgable and perhaps have a map available to assist new parents and students. Parking was tight - perhaps we could consider opening the fields next year for parking.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

Adjustments have been made to the budget as voted upon at the Aug. 24 meeting. All committee chairs should note what budget items have changed and know what funds they have allocated for the year. 

Adjusted budget items: Ramping Up Income from $400 to $3,600 and Ramping Up Expenses from $16,650 to $20,960. Math Boot Camp Income from $7,200 to $9,900 and Math Boot Camp Expenses from $7,200 to 9,800. Budget approved at the Aug. 24th meeting.

Membership sales are going well. We don’t have as many teacher/staff membership this year. We also have to step up the raffle ticket sales. T.Phillips said she would send a note to teachers and staff to encourage the purchase of raffle tickets. We will also try to sell tickets at the Taste of Robinson.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

Erika King, Robinson’s Licensed School Psychologist, has reached out to the PTSA to inquire whether we would be willing to coordinate our Oct. meeting with them again this year so they may present their wellness workshop. It was helpful to them last year to increase attendance - we can have our PTSA meeting at 7:00pm and they can start their workshop at 7:30pm. We will also look into whether or not this workshop could be live-streamed.

We have arranged to have a INOVA Bloodmobile on site during the Marketplace event. Mrs. Chapman and FBLA will help us coordinate, advertise for donors and obtain consents as needed.

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum

We are formally moving directory ad sales to website/membership since we are no longer doing a printed copy of the student directory. The process was changed to go digital for the directory. There was a discussion regarding ideas to obtain corporate sponsors and other companies (LifeTouch, Herff Jones, Balfour) and University Mall establishments. Also, maybe we should consider Marketplace vendors and provide price points for advertising on our website.

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: Jack Letzkus

J.Letzkus will send out information on social media regarding fundraiser at Coal Fire pizza and will continue to tweet/post communication on Facebook. Please send any information you wish to send out via social media to Jack.
Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: Jill Handman

It was agreed that we should look at pricing and provide options to merchants for advertising space. J. Handman will draft suggested rates and opportunities for potential advertisers or sponsors and circulate for comments.

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: No report

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson

Next Friday Sept. 15 at 9:45am we will host a Volunteer Tea in the Media Center for all Robinson volunteers. Invitations were sent out via Membership Toolkit to all volunteers and RSVP’s were received from 42 people regarding the event.

Pizza and sodas will be provided during lunch on Sept. 21 for the New Kids On The Block (NKOTB) event, to welcome all new students to Robinson.

T.Patterson and L.Florence will work together to see what events hospitality is scheduled to provide throughout the year.

Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

Things are going well. There are currently 30 spots open and the application is online. There have been many requests for vendors for tutoring-type services or selling books. We don’t want to go down a slippery slope by  promoting some vendors but not all materials and don’t want it to appear they have Robinson PTSA endorcement. It was agreed that we proceed as in years past with more “marketplace” type products for the community.

For the raffle tickets, we need to promote sales, which are low right now. We will also need to ask for volunteers for the raffle ticket sales and for collecting auction items. We will be sending out a SignUp Genius listing shopping centers to ask for auction donations. We would like to get a table for the Taste of Robinson this Friday to sell raffle tickets. We will also be here Thursday night for HS Back to School night.

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

There was a discussion regarding communication and getting information out to the Robinson community. This communications role will be tied to Membership. V. Pletcher discussed the two types of membership (members and non-members) and the value of using the Membership Toolkit. We would like to streamline the information and send all correspondence through the Toolkit via membership newsletters. We discussed timing and frequency of sending the newsletter and the need for membership committee heads to put the information into the system. 

The newsletter can be sent monthly (or more often as needed). We also have the means to send out email blasts but don’t want to send them too often to inundate inboxes. Some material may need to be sent more often (ex. Marketplace reminders and sale of raffle tickets).

Lisa Gould (Mr. Eline’s Administrative Asst.) is a good point person in the main office to confirm information.

Information can also be sent via Twitter and Robinson PTSA FB page. If you have any information you would like to send out by this means, please send the content/link to J.Letzkus to tweet/place on PTSA FB page. 

We will discuss further the scheduling/timing for sending out the PTSA newsletter. V.Pletcher will send information to S.Smith who will send out to the Board for input.
Newsletter: No report
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections: Nancy Wemmerus Rosene
N.Wemmerus Rosene did Reflections years ago for Oakview ES. The deadline for submissions is Nov. 3rd. She will coordinate with J.Witkop to update the Robinson website and will coordinate with the art and writing teachers to request submissions from students. 

Scholarships: Lisa Waters

There is no news on scholarships but L.Waters will plan to meet with H.Gonzales to get more information. There has been checks received for the Pam Hickenbotham Memorial Scholarship Fund. M.Eline will connect L.Waters with Pam’s husband name and contact information.

School Funding: No report

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Melissa Dennison (via Jim Witkop)

M.Dennison is doing a really great job getting volunteers lined up for the many activities happening at Robinson. We are using SignUp Genius for volunteer opportunities. We are still looking for the following: Education Chair, Student Representatives, and Legislative Representative.

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

We are working with the Academic Boosters on a College Application Boot Camp. We would like to coordinate calendars and support on the Membership Toolkit.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 9:10 pm


